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1. INTEGRATED PLANNING AND REPORTING DOCUMENTS 

 

Author    Director Governance 

Responsible Officer  General Manager 

Link to Strategic Plans CSP – 4.3.1 Operate and manage Council in a financially 

sustainable manner that meets all statutory and  

regulatory compliance and Council policies 

DP – 4.3.1.1 Implementation of the Delivery Program and 

Operational Plan including Budget and Asset 

Management Plan on an annual basis. 

  

 

Executive Summary 

 

This supplementary report provides Council with information from a written submission 

received relating to the Integrated Planning and Reporting Documents. 

 

 

Report 

 

This report should be considered together with Item No 2 of the General Manager’s 

Report – Integrated Planning and Reporting Documents. 

 

A submission has been received from the Narromine Turf Club (following publication 

of the business paper) in relation to water usage charges.  The Narromine Turf Club 

have stated they maintain a Council facility at their expense and should therefore not 

be charged for the cost of water to maintain the racecourse unless Council reviews 

charging all other sporting clubs and users in the same way (a copy of the public 

submission is provided to Council under separate cover). 

 

 

 

 

Jane Redden 

General Manager 

 

 


